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Paragraph 26: Replace the last sentence with the following:

“Videotron Telecom indicated that its switches are not currently capable of transmitting the OLI parameter over B&K trunk groups using TR-317. However, tests performed by Videotron Telecom have confirmed that the OLI parameter may be transmitted by its switches over B&K trunks using TR/GR-394 with minor translation changes and possibly the addition of new trunk groups dedicated to toll-free calls.” 

Paragraph 37: Replace the paragraph with the following:

“Videotron Telecom has investigated the costs of providing the OLI parameter over its B&K trunk groups. These costs vary substantially depending on the method used to generate the parameter. Videotron Telecom estimates that the costs of providing the OLI parameter using the TR/GR-394 protocol should be negligible. On the other hand, the costs of modifying the switch to provide the OLI parameter using the existing TR-317 protocol would be much more expensive (in the million-dollar range). These estimates have been made without any joint testing with the ILECS and could change significantly depending on the results of such testing.

Remove Paragraphs 38 and 39
Paragraph  43: Replace with the following:

“Videotron Telecom estimated that the time required to provide the OLI parameter over B&K trunk groups should be minimal if the TR/GR-394 approach is used. On the other hand, if the switch needs to be upgraded to generate the OLI over TR-317, the development time could be as long as 12 months.”

Paragraph 46 j) second bullet, replace the sentence by:

"Videotron Telecom expressed that if it is mandated to provide the OLI parameter on B&K trunks over TR-317 or to perform the carrier selection function directly from its local switches, it should be compensated for all its development costs."

Paragraphs to be added in the Benefits section:

Videotron Telecom indicated that it is currently in the process of establishing TR-317+ trunk groups with some ILECs for its toll-free traffic and it is therefore unable at this time to fully assess all the benefits the GR/TR-394 migration would generate. It is however expected that combining toll-free and regular toll calls over one set of  FG-D trunk groups will yield significant trunk savings to Videotron Telecom.

Paragraph to be added to the Recommendation section:

In the event that all CLECs are required to transmit the OLI parameter over B&K trunk groups, Videotron Telecom recommends that the GR/TR-394 approach be used. Videotron Telecom believes that this approach would not only address the payphone issues but it would also improve the overall carrier interoperability.

